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Date: Friday, October 2, 2020    Time: 9:30 am – 11:00 am open exclusively & privately for Newcomers!
Location:  528 Main Street, Park City, 84060     Limit Group Size: up to 30 attendees, 6 every 15 minutes
From Andrew Cohen, Interim Executive Director of the Park City Museum:  “Thanks for the opportunity to 
show off our 12,000 square foot, 3 floor, Park City Museum for members of the Newcomers of Greater Park 
City. We are pleased to offer a special discount and benefits for your group on October 2 only:

Spaced Entry with all COVID procedures strictly enforced including masks and proper social distancing.
Admission Price: Special – only $10.00 [prepaid by 9/25] per person on October 2nd only.
Museum Store available to you: With a limit of 20 people in the store during your visit.
Museum Store Discount: We are offering a 10% Discount at Museum Store during your visit exclusive 
only to Newcomers Group.
Annual Museum Membership: If any Newcomer Group member joins at or prior to their visit, we will
provide a Special Historical Park City Gift as a THANK YOU. This gift will be ideal for the holiday
season. Membership also includes year round admission for family and friends, 10% discount in our store,
as well as other fun activities and benefits to meet other locals. See https://parkcityhistory.org/membership
for more information on joining the Museum.
What You’ll See during your visit: Explore Park City's rich and vibrant history. When Prospectors
discovered silver in 1868 in the area that soon after became Park City. Mine owners made fortunes, while
thousands of miners simply made a living. After silver prices declined, Park City reinvented itself as a ski
resort town. Learn about the people who settled here, the mining era of muckers and millionaires, the Great 
Fire of 1898 and much more!

And a very special exhibit before it leaves on October 4 – The Smithsonian Traveling Exhibit: 
“Righting a Wrong: Japanese Americans and World War II”. Examines the complicated history and impact
of Executive Order that led to the incarceration of Japanese Americans after the Pearl Harbor attack.

Payment by Friday, September 25 for final count to the Museum: Please send $10 payment to Mary 
Lynne Hulme at her Venmo account @MaryLynne-Hulme – or-- mail a check (payable to Newcomers 
Club) to Mary Lynne at 3473 Daybreaker Drive, Park City, UT 84098.  Contact Mary Lynne for any 
further details at marylynnehulme@gmail.com.  Sorry, no walk-ins will be admitted the day of the 
event.

The Park City Museum is ADA accessible. The elevator accesses all three levels of the Museum.
We thank Andrew for these gracious offers and most appreciated assistance with this special event!

*** 1st VP OCTOBER EVENT ***  
COME TO THE MUSEUM ON 

OCTOBER 2 --BUT ACT NOW! 

SIGN UP AND PRE-PAY BY FRIDAY, 
9/25 FOR A PRIVATE INVITATION 

TO THE PARK CITY MUSEUM 
FOR NEWCOMERS ONLY!

https://parkcityhistory.org/membership
http://gmail.com


Friendship
Karen Scheible, Sue Fall and Lorraine Stuecken work together behind the scenes to provide support and  cheer 
for all types of life events.

Please contact Karen (at klscheible@gmail.com) to call and welcome any new Member of Newcomers.
If you know someone who would enjoy a word of congratulations or a note of support please contact Sue  
(at suefall59@gmail.com), or Lorraine (at wally_lorraine@yahoo.com).
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And, please contact Robin Fravel to add your name to the wine lovers’ activity email list.  We would love to have 
another tasting event at a Newcomers’ home, but need a host and venue for future gatherings. If you could host 
up to 24 wine enthusiasts, let Robin know!

Wine Tasting

Stitch and Chat
DATE:  October 20, 2020 (3rd Tuesday)  
TIME:   3:30 pm  
PLACE:   Park City Library, 1255 Park Avenue,

in their sunny Lucky Ones coffee shop.
RSVP:   to Carole Smillie at csmillie@verizon.net

Join us for an enjoyable time of chatting and stitching on your current project, such as knitting, quilting, 
cross-stitching, crocheting, etc.  Snacks are available right there at the Lucky Ones coffee shop.
Please contact Carole with any questions about this activity.

Join Certified Sommelier & National Wine 
Educator Pamela Wood for a fun and 
educational virtual tasting, with your own 
specially delivered wine kit for A Tour of Italy.

DATE:     Wednesday, October 14, 2020
TIME:      6:00 pm  
PLACE:   Your own home – via ZOOM
COST:     $35 per person for the Tasting Kit
RSVP:     to Robin Fravel at robinfravel6@gmail.com. by 10/12.
ORDER DEADLINE: Monday, October 12 by noon for Tuesday delivery (Robin has details)

Wine-Down Wednesday with 
your Quarantine Relief Tasting Kit!

Your kit price includes:
Mini bottles with four different wines -- 5 oz. bottles for two to share or 2.5 oz. of each wine for single kits 
(a single is welcome to order a double kit)
3 cheeses, salami or prosciutto, nuts or fruit, crackers, Tandem chocolates 
Free Delivery to your door
Zoom information and tasting notes will be sent to you via email prior to the tasting.

To sign up for this event, to reserve your tasting kit and any questions: contact Robin at 
robinfravel6@gmail.com

Let’s Meet Up for Wednesday Coffee!
Wednesday,  October 14 at 11am

Park City Library –1255 Park Ave.

Let’s meet at the Park City Library again. Thirty-five of us had a grand time chatting for a few hours on the Library green 
in September.  Hopefully the weather will be in our favor – bring your own chairs or blankets if you wish and we can 
“socially distance” and gather together. Lucky Ones Coffee is right there to offer hot drinks and a snack—and an indoor 
shelter too, if you wish.  Afterward, if some would like to go for lunch together, weather permitting, we can find an outdoor
venue that honors COVID comfortable directives.  We look forward to seeing you in October!

3

http://gmail.com
http://gmail.com


Reminder:  With fluctuating County and State regulations, activities might be
changed or cancelled with little advanced warning. 

We will do our best to keep you informed!
Going forward, as you choose to participate in Newcomers activities, please follow the
guidelines  currently established by Summit County and agreed to by the Newcomers Board:

• Wear a mask in public
• Maintain 6 feet of physical distance from other individuals
• Wash hands frequently and thoroughly for at least 20 seconds
• Stay home if you are sick
• Consider your personal well-being and attend gatherings only at your own 

risk and  comfort level

Hiking
Enjoy our beautiful mountains and trails, get some 
exercise, and meet new people. We’ll be
doing mid-week 4-6 mile intermediate hikes for 
generally 2-3 hours in and around Park City.

The number of hikers is limited, an RSVP with 
confirmation is required for each hike,
and restrictions for safety have been put in place 
during the pandemic.

If you’re interested in joining us, you can get your 
name on the hiking email list by contacting June 
Krigman (jrkrigman@gmail.com or 617-921-9499).
Hike details with location, difficulty, duration, meeting 
time and place, etc. will be sent to those on the list a 
few days ahead of time. Specific dates and days  
vary by week.

Book Club – via ZOOM)
DATE:   Monday, October 12, 2020 [2nd Monday]
TIME:    10:00 AM 
PLACE: on your personal computer via ZOOM, by

invitation   
BOOK:   Angle of Repose by Wallace Stegner
CONTACT:

Sallie Rinderknecht (rindermom@gmail.com)   
Lorraine Stuecken     (wally_lorraine@yahoo.com)

RSVP:   send an email to Sallie to receive your
meeting invitation!

Future Books and get-togethers:
November 9:   We will not hold a 2020 Harvest Brunch  L
December 14: Beartown by Frederik Backman  

(changed from Where’d You Go, Bernadette)

Golf
WE’RE STILL PLAYING GOLF!!!
The group meets weekly on various days 
of the week– recently play 9 holes on 
Tuesdays at Wasatch Lake. We look 
forward to having you join us!

Please contact Susan Kutcher for 
each weekly schedule and to be on 
her email list for updates. Contact her 
at sekutcher@yahoo.com 
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Writers’Circle
DATE:   First Meeting -- Tuesday, October 13
TIME:    9:30 AM
DATE:   Second Meeting -- Tuesday, October 27
TIME:    9:30 AM
PLACE: We now meet on ZOOM. 
CONTACT: Ariela Shani at arishani49@gmail.com
Currently a few of us read a piece we’ve written. The group 
gives constructive, positive feedback.
Writer’s Circle has two openings for new members. Contact Ariela by 
email if you are interested in  joining the group.
We invite another interested writer to start a second  Writer’s Circle to 
accommodate more people who are  interested in participating in a 
writing group. Ariela is  willing to help start and to lead a second group!

Board Meeting
DATE:  
TIME:  
PLACE:

Wednesday, October 7, 2020
4:00 PM
on your personal computer  or 
iPad via ZOOM

Watch for Carol’s email with the ZOOM 
link at  the beginning of October. 

Shooting Group
Due to a shortage of ammunition the Shooting Group is in a hiatus. We’ll start up again as soon as supplies are 
replenished. In the interim, consider “dry firing” to maintain your skills. Contact Ken (see below email address) for 
more information on this no cost practice alternative.

In the last 6 months our Country has experienced many upsetting issues that have put us all on edge. During this 
time over 5 million Americans have become first time gun owners! If you fall into that category, or if it’s been many 
years since you’ve fired one you own, please consider some instruction on safe handling, operation and storage of 
your firearm! You can get that instruction through many sources, including the Newcomers Shooting Group or Park 
City Gun Club. Please do contact Ken at kgmiller1966@gmail.com to get started.
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Garden Club
The Garden Club is going 
dormant for the 
season. Thanks to all who 
participated and shared their 
expertise and love of 
plants. Be sure to put your 
garden to bed for the winter 
and mulch your 
perennials. The club will start 
up again in May.
- Amy Mills and Pat Pond, 
co-chairs

We were delighted to hear Vail’s recent announcement that there would be a 2020-2021 
downhill ski season at PCMR.  The tentative opening day is November 20 (provided 
there is enough snow).  Vail will be implementing a reservation system and social 
distancing will be required when riding the lifts.  So our Newcomers’ downhill ski group 
will be somewhat different than it’s been in past years, but we’re optimistic

Downhill Ski Meet Up Group

that we can safely adapt and still have a good time. In case you’re not familiar with Vail’s requirements for 
safety in the time of COVID-19, please see https://www.epicpass.com/info/letter-to-our-pass-holders.aspx.  
We plan on starting the ski group at the beginning of January after the holidays and we’re looking forward 
to lots of snow, lots of good runs, and lots of enjoyable company.
Downhill ski meet-up organizers/leaders:  

Sue Rosenberg (srosenbe@umbc.edu) and Sallie Rinderknecht (rindermom@gmail.com)

The club visited Hillary Jessup’s 
lovely garden in August.

The Wetlands Discovery Trail at 
Swaner Preserve was the September 
destination.

http://gmail.com
http://gmail.com
http://umbc.edu
http://gmail.com


Get to Know Our Advertisers!
Thank you to ALL OUR ADVERTISERS. Their support helps our Club succeed. We encourage our 
all our Members to visit their websites and stop by their businesses, or contact them directly when 
you are looking for products and services. Let them know that you learned about them through their  
Newcomers advertising! Please see the business cards of our valued sponsors included here.
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Due to current COVID restrictions, many of our activities cannot meet – at least, not yet! They 
include Duplicate and Fun Bridge, Mah Jongg, Fine Dining, Social Singles, Yoga, Bunko and Girls 
Night Out.  Watch for future updates about these activities that we miss so much!

Teresa Peck, a dedicated former Newcomers 
Governing Board member and Licensed 
Independent Insurance Broker, brings the 
benefit of her knowledge and 28 years of 
experience in the Health Insurance Industry to 
every client she services. She prides herself in 
giving all clients a high level of personal 
attention and she is always available to answer 
questions and help with any insurance needs.

** Medicare open enrollment for 2021 is October 15 through December 07. We can discuss plan 
changes, new insurance carriers, new 2021 benefits and/or schedule appointments beginning October 
1st. For more information and/or to schedule an appointment with Teresa and discuss any of the 
above, please contact her at 801-859-8259 or e-mail at teresajaut.08@gmail.com. With the Covid-19 
situation, she will be scheduling both phone interviews/appointments and online enrollments. For those 
who feel safe with meeting in person and following safe distance guidelines, there will be opportunities 
to do that as well.

Thanks to the Newcomers who have placed their trust in me for their Health Insurance needs! 
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New Members
Those who joined or renewed by August will be published in the upcoming 2020-2021 Directory, 
If you know anyone new to the community or someone who feels socially isolated during these 
difficult times, please contact Carol Haselton and we can reach out to them. 
If your contact information changes during the year, or if you have any membership issues,  
please email Robin Fravel at robinfravel6@gmail.com.

Pattiann and Girard Andres
1181 W Wintercress Tr
Kamas UT 84036
703 217 0426
pashoppes@gmail.com
703 216 4152
girard.p.andres@lmco.com

Wendy Broadbent                                  
M: 1955 Deer Valley Rd Box 
4131
Park City UT 84060
18 Lakewood Ave
Ho Ho Kus NJ 07423
201 421 6665
wendybroadbent29@gmail.com

Karen & Ed Cook
M: 10 Peppermill Rd
Chatham NJ 0928
1330 Deer Valley Dr
Park City UT 86040
973 224 1171
Karencook850@gmail.com
973-769-3532
ed.karencook@comcast.net

Diane and David Lentz
M: 238 Golden Eagle Drive
Park City UT 84060
619 772 6999
dianelentz@comcast.net
619 772 6999

Patty Murphy
3137 Lower Saddleback Rd
Park City UT 84098
801 839 4464
midwifepat@hotmail.com

Kate Rice
M: 140 West 74th St Apt A2E
New York NY 10023
212 873 5069
kate@kate-rice.com

Cherie Riemer
7784 Stagecoach Dr
Park City UT 84098
920 371 7202
Dogwood189@gmail.com

Nancy and Jeff Roe
585 W Knollwood Dr
Heber City UT 84032
901 331 5109
nriowa@gmail.com
901 331 1371
roe.jeff@gmail.com

Alice Gorczycki Walsh
M: 7412 W Portneuf Rd.
Pocatello ID 83204
201 741 1225
Alicegor878@gmail.com

Suzanne & Bob Werner
M: 3012 Georgetown St.       
Houston TX 77005                      
5 Pinehurst Ct
Park City UT 84060
713 449 0057
szewerner@gmail.com
713 823 1289
robertfwerner1@gmail.com

Fran & Barry Wilson
M:  PO Box 1111
Park City UT 84060
2439 Nansen Ct
Park City UT 84060
H: 435 731 8290
C: 415 465 0041
fhwilfly@gmail.com
C: 415 465 0317
bhwilfly@gmail.com

Paul Zimmermann
5672 Oslo Ln
Park City UT 84098
267 916 6111
iguanaphd@yahoo.com
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Newcomers Board 2020 – 2021

Public Service and Volunteer Opportunities:

Governing Board:     
Co-Presidents
Carol Haselton  qualitycarol@hotmail.com
Open Position
First Vice Presidents
Mary Lynne Hulme 

marylynnehulme@gmail.com
Open Position
Second Vice Presidents
Karen Ballash    karenballash@gmail.com
Nancy Haines    Nancyhaines2@gmail.com
Secretary
Judy Rogers      jtrdsm@comcast.net
Treasurer
Judi Fey            dance4ever@rjfey.com 

Standing Committee Chairs:
Advertising & Publicity
Open Position (3)
Directory
Araby Leary      learyaraby@gmail.com
Friendship
Karen Scheible  klscheible@gmail.com
Sue Fall             suefall59@gmail.com
Lorraine Stuecken 

wally_lorraine@yahoo.com 
Mailing
Judy Snow         rpsjdsnow@gmail.com
Membership
Robin Fravel      robinfravel6@gmail.com

Hospitality
Sylvia Goff sylviagoff@hotmail.com
Holly Hughes hollyhugh@gmail.com
Jennie Beckham jenniebeckham@aol.com
Newsletter/eBlasts
Araby Leary learyaraby@gmail.com
Parliamentarian
Anna Lea Kantor al.kantor@comcast.net
Signature Events
Open Position (2)

Web Coordinator     Sydney Day

Friday, November 6 is the day! Live PC Give PC!
The event brings together local nonprofits, caring 
donors, and community leaders to contribute both 
financial resources and innovative ideas to create 
lasting change.  Donations to local nonprofits will 
reach a wide audience, raising critical operating funds 
for the people, places and culture of our community.

In 2019, over 5,000 unique donors raised $2.5 million 
to support 107 local non-profits!! 2020 is the 10th 
anniversary of this amazing 24hrs of giving event. In 
COVID times, it will be a greater challenge, but The 
Park City Community Foundation will continue to 
gather together this needed support. 

The Park City Community Foundation needs volunteers for the event. Here’s how you 
can help: https://www.livepcgivepc.org/giving-events/pc20/voltoolkit. And mark your 
calendars for November 6th to support our local nonprofits!

Just so you know, regarding the printed and mailed Newcomers Newsletter:  
As of next June 2021, the Newcomers Newsletter will be online at the Newcomers website, 
as usual.  However, at a recent meeting, the Board voted to discontinue the printed and 
mailed Newsletter.  Fewer than 15 Members request the printed copy—with the advent of so 
much easy technology at our fingertips, the demand has diminished.  Next June, starting with 
the new Membership cycle, all Membership dues will be at the lower rate for online copies 
only. For a hard copy, you can print out the Newsletter from the Newcomers website.
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Newcomers Club of Greater Park City
P.O. Box 980235
Park City, Utah 84098


